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        The Dayton Power and Light Company  

        1900 Dryden Road 

        Dayton, Ohio 45439 

 

February 20, 2020 

 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe 

Docketing Division 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street  

Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 

 

RE:   PUCO Case No. 15-1574-EL-BNR 

West Milton Substation Expansion 

Request to close this case 

 

Dear Docketing, 

 

This letter will serve as notice that The Dayton Power and Light Company (DP&L) withdraws Case Number 15-

1574-EL-BNR.  This docket was opened and a Construction Notice (CN) Application was filed with the Ohio 

Power Siting Board (OPSB) on 9/9/2015.  A Staff Report was issued by the OPSB on 10/15/2015 and the project 

was approved as of 10/22/2015.  Since that time, the project was delayed and construction never started.  Due to 

the significant delay, the project was re-filed as Case Number 19-1346-EL-BNR. The CN for this case was filed 

9/10/2019 and the OPSB Staff Report was issued on 12/3/2019, which approved the project as 12/10/2019.  

Therefore, DP&L is not anticipating any further filings of docket 15-1574-EL-BNR and requests that this docket 

be closed.   

 

If you have any questions or require further information, please contact me. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

ss:/  Randall V. Griffin 

 

Randall V Griffin (Ohio Bar No. 0080499) 

Chief Regulatory Counsel 

The Dayton Power and Light Company 

937-259-7221 

Randall.griffin@aes.com 
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